APRIL, 1977

P.O. Box 3123 Station "C" Ottawa, Ontario K1Y 4J4

APRIL MEETING

DATE:

Tuesday, April 19, 1977

TIME:

Social - 6:00 p.m. Dinner - 7:00 p.m. Meeting - 8:00 p.m.

PLACE:

Cathay Restaurant

228 Albert St. (Upstairs)

SUBJECT:

CONTROLS AT THE MONTREAL

OLYMPIC STADIUM

SPEAKER:

Mr. Brian Sheridan Johnson Controls

BACKGROUND: Mr. Sheridan attended McGill University and graduated in 1960 in Engineering. Joined Electrical Johnson Controls in 1961 as a Sales Engineer and worked in Montréal, Québec City and Winnipeg. In 1975 became Project Manager for Johnson's at the Olympic Stadium project and in October 1976 was named Regional Engineer for Eastern Canada. Member of Corporation of Engineers of Québec, ASHRAE, and Dominion Executive Association in Montréal.

> The talk will touch upon a description of the layout of the site as well as a brief description of the various buildings within the complex. An outline of some of the more important mechanical systems which make this installation unique will be reviewed. Finally the controls and in particular the control centre will be highlighted with particular emphasis on special control applications and programs.

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

You will see elsewhere in this Newsletter the report of the Nominating Committee with its proposed slate for Chapter elective offices for the 1977/78 Society year. The process for arriving at the selection of Chapter officers and the Board of Governors has important implications for the success of Chapter operations. These members are charged with looking out for the welfare of the Chapter and their individual and combined characteristics are therefore of concern to all.

The philosophy that applies is the same as that followed by the Society - it is the office that seeks the man, rather than the man who seeks the office. The Nominating Committee in putting forward its suggestions for consideration does so with great care - it attempts to select competent candidates who have demonstrated an ability and desire to serve. At the same time attention is given to achieving a balance of backgrounds and interests to reflect those of the Chapter. This balance is thought to be of importance in assuring that Chapter activities and programs will have broad appeal.

The Nominating-Committee has the choice of putting forward more than one candidate for a position if it wishes. Nominating Committees have taken alternate approaches in the past. In either case all would agree that the election of the officers and Board should not be a popularity contest. At the same time the membership should recognize that the final choice is theirs. If there is the belief that additional candidates should be considered the Chapter operating procedures provide for nominations by the members at large. The process is outlined in this Newsletter and is an option that is open to members to exercise in a considered and responsible manner.

Grant Wilson

NOMINATING COMMITTEE REPORT

The Chapter nominating committee, which was announced at our February meeting, has met, and their report has been received by the Chapter Secretary. The following Chapter members have been proposed by the Committee and have agreed to let their names stand for Chapter Office.

President Jim Black
Vice President Bob McKee
Secretary Ralph Warring
Treasurer Jack Bowie
Governor John Legault
Governor Dwayne Mattson
Governor Ray Young

There are obviously other Chapter members capable of serving as elected officers and any member may nominate additional candidates from the floor at our May meeting. It is the nominator's responsibility, however, to present to the Secretary, written confirmation of the candidate's good standing and his consent to stand for office. Nominations will close just prior to the time designated for the elections at the May meeting.

NOTICE OF THE SEMINAR TO BE HELD AT THE CATHAY HOUSE ON MAY 17, 1977

The Technical and Energy Committee is planning an afternoon seminar on retrofit for energy conservation that should be of direct interest to building owners and managers.

Watch the May issue of the Newsletter for further details.

ASHRAE HANDBOOKS

Members who have ASHRAE Handbooks more recent than the 1969 issue, are asked to donate them for use at the local educational institutions.

Please contact either John Legault (239-2375) or Bruce Findlay (231-3780).

PROPOSED ALTERNATE MEETING LOCATIONS

The Accommodation Committee has been requested to conduct a repliminary investigation of alternative meeting locations in response to suggestions from the membership.

Following a survey of many establishments we offer the following alternatives to the Cathay house for your consideration based on facilities offered, variety of menu, parking space availability and cost.

Nepean Sportsplex R.A. Centre

As this subject will not be on the agenda for the April meeting, a committee will be contacting the membership to determine your preference of these alternate locations, as well as your comments on the present facilities.

CURLING REPORT

The ASHRAE bonspiel held on March 2 was a great success both financially and in member turn-out. With 10 teams participating some excellent curling took place. The overall winner was a team from Goodkey, Weedmarks office composed of Andy Oschowski, Glen Egan, Randy Snow and George Carscallen. It was fortunate for George and Andy that they had two young team members to carry them to victory.

Several prize draws were held after the curling and when Cal Finch won the first two prizes he agreed not to participate in the third draw, under threat of violence by the members.

Roy Beckman

ASHRAE RESEARCH COMMITTEE

Marvin Whalen
Roy Berman
Henry Atkinson
G. Peter MacGowan
William J. Robinson
John Bekolay
Donald Mattson
Ray Young
George Carscaller

James Harrison

John Catto

Robert Clapperton

Jay Jayaraman

Clifford Rogers

Gordon Hayball

John Partington

Earle Bell

Charlie Hobbs